
A Private First Class assigned to 1st Cavalry Division, Fort Hood, Texas, died in an Army 
motor vehicle mishap 14 January 2019 at the National Training Center, Fort Irwin, California, 
at 1900 local. The Soldier was operating a Bradley Fighting Vehicle during a movement with 

limited visibility when he drove off the side of a 17-foot wadi and came to rest inverted.
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PLRs provide leaders with awareness of Army loss and highlight potential trends 
that affect combat readiness. Our Army depends on you to use these PLRs to help 

Soldiers understand the impact of decisions made on and off duty. 

Additional U.S. Army Combat Readiness Center 
PLR resources can be found on the USACRC 
website at https://safety.army.mil/PLR.

ENGAGEMENT TIPS: 

While the investigation into this mishap is 
ongoing and we do not know the exact details 
yet, here are some actions you can take to 
mitigate a similar incident from happening in 
your formation:

• �When possible, conduct a thorough METT-TC 
analysis, including a real-time risk assessment, 
before tactical movements.

• �Ensure your crews are properly trained and 
demonstrate their ability to use night vision 
systems.

• �Observe your crews rehearsing emergency 
and rollover egress drills.

https://safety.army.mil/
https://www.army.mil/
https://safety.army.mil/STATISTICS/PreliminaryLossReports.aspx
https://safety.army.mil/
https://www.facebook.com/ArmySafety/
https://www.youtube.com/user/USArmySafety
https://twitter.com/SafetyCenter
https://safety.army.mil/STATISTICS/PreliminaryLossReports/Subscription.aspx

	Button 5: 


